
 

REMEMBER 

 

School Website:    www.albanvaleps.vic.edu.au 

Dover Street  

ALBANVALE VIC 3021 
 
 

Ph.: 9367 2197 

 September 20th 

SUNSMART 
POLICY         

No Hat! 

 

 No Play! 

 

Hats must be worn at all 

times when playing  

outside.       

 

 

IMPORTANT DATES 

Term 3 

 

Friday 21st 

September 

Footy Fun Day  
Gold Coin Donation 

 

 

END of TERM 3 

Friday 21st  

September 

2.30 Finish  

 

Term 4 

Return to school 

Monday 8th October 

 
 
Dear Parents,   
Tomorrow our students will be involved in our Footy Colours Day fundraiser, 
led by our student leadership team. All funds raised will go to the Fight Cancer 
Foundation, which is a national charity dedicated to providing care, treatment 
and support for cancer patients and their families and funding vital research 

into 
 cancer treatment and cures. All students are encouraged to come to school dressed in their 
favourite footy team’s colours and make a gold coin donation.  Hip Hop classes will be held  
during the day for each year level. Thank you to our student leadership team for organising this 
event.  
  
Sun Smart Policy 
In line with the Department and our school’s Sun Smart Policy and to ensure student safety 
from UV rays, students will be required to wear their school hats from the 1st September until 
the end of April 2019, as UV rays are considered highest during these months.  Parents, please 
ensure your child has a navy blue wide brimmed slouch hat at school. Children not wearing hats 
will be required to sit in the designated shaded area and will not be allowed to participate in 
outside play.  
 

Beginning School Program – Preps 2019 
The Beginning School Program for our 2019 preps will commence on Thursday 15th November 
at 2:15pm-3.15pm. The aim of the program is to introduce the students to school life so they are 
familiar with their environment in 2018 and are ready to learn from the onset. A letter outlining 
the program has been provided to all enrolled families. Should you know of any family or friends 
with children yet to be enrolled for the prep program, please encourage them to do so as soon 
as possible.   
 

Families Leaving Albanvale PS in 2019 
Families leaving Albanvale PS Please let the office know if your child is leaving the school at the 
end of this year so that we may begin the transition process for your child with their new 
school. 
 

Major School Raffle 
Next term your child/ren will bring home raffle tickets to sell for our major School Fundraising 
Raffle. This fundraiser will raise funds for much needed school improvements and we encourage 
families to sell as many tickets as they can. Each student has been given a book of five tickets to 
sell at $2 each, totalling $10. There are some fantastic prizes to be won (prizes are on display in 
the office area). 
 
Thank you 
It is very hard to believe that we have already completed term 3. I would like to use this oppor-
tunity to thank all the staff for their hard work and dedication to the students of Albanvale PS. 
Thank you to all of our parents and grandparents for your support in the home- school partner-
ship. Finally, thank you to all the students who are a pleasure to teach and make Albanvale PS 
the wonderful school that it is. I hope you have a happy and safe holiday and I look forward to 
seeing you all in term 4. 
 
Early finish 
School will finish at 2:30pm tomorrow for all students being the end of term.  
Term 4 will commence on Monday 8th of October.   
 
Sue Vermezovic 
PRINCIPAL 

Term 3      Our Value this Term:       Responsibility 

Responsibility : being responsible for your thoughts, words and actions and the consequences that follow 





Students leaving Albanvale PS in 

2018 

Complete the information below 

and return to the office by  

10th of November,  if your child is 

leaving the school at the end of 

this year so that we may begin 

the transition process for your 

child with their new school.   

 

Student: 

_______________________________

___ in class: ______  Will not be 

returning to Albanvale PS in 

2019.    

 

Name of new school that the 

student will be attending in 

2019:__________________________

_______________ 

 
 

 

 

We have many items in ‘Lost Property’  

without names, therefore we are unable 

to return these to the rightful owners. 

Please clearly label clothing and hats 

with your child’s name, to enable us to 

return them as soon as possible.  

Please check at ‘Lost Property’ or the   

office for any other lost items such as      

jewellery.  
 

 

 

 



 

 

 

SCHOOL BANKING DAY  

IS THURSDAYS 
 

Remember, Thursday is School  
Banking day and students should bring in their 

weekly deposit.  
For every deposit made at school,  

students will receive a silver Dollarmite token. 
Once students have individually collected 10   

tokens they can redeem them for an exclusive 
School Banking reward item in recognition of 

their regular savings habits. 

Notification of Payments made using BPay or Direct Deposit 

Families can make payments via internet banking for all camps, 
excursions, incursions and education costs.  To assist you with 
this the office can print out your statement, which will have your 
unique BPay Reference and Biller Code as well as the school 
banking details for direct deposit purposes. 

  

After making payments online, it is important to let the office 
know what you have paid for by completing the details below and  
returning to the school as soon as possible. 

Student Name: 

Student ID:                                  Class: 

Payment for: 

Amount Paid: 

Date Paid by BPay/Direct Deposit: 

Receipt No: 

8.45 - 9.00 students in  

classroom 

11.00 -11.30 Recess    

1.30 - 2.15 Lunch 

  3.15 School Finishes  

End of Term 3 

Friday 21st Sept  

2.30 pm 

School Day 





Please be informed that enrolments at Burnside PS have been reviewed to now include all primary year 

levels when it opens next year, term 1 2019.  

If parents, who live in the designated neighbourhood area of the new school, are interested in enrolling 

Years 3 to 6 students they should contact the principal, Davide Lombardi at  

lombardi.davide.d@edumail.vic.gov.au 

mailto:lombardi.davide.d@edumail.vic.gov.au

